24 February 2017

Mr Richard Powell **Project Office** Minginish Community Hall Association



Inspector Lynda Allan Police Scotland Skye and Lochalsh Portree Police Station Somerled Square, Portree. IV51 9EH

Dear Richard,

I refer to the recent meeting we had about the proposed improvements to the car park near to the Fairy Pools, Glenbrittle and I wish to confirm in writing that we fully support this ongoing work and wish you and the association every success with it.

As we discussed, in our local communities we are committed to keeping people safe on the roads and as such we work hard to influence all aspects of road user behaviour and work with other interested parties who can also assist.

Locally in recent years this has involved direct engagement with drivers using the roads in the Glenbrittle area, messages through social media and circulation of educational materials informing drivers how to safely use and park on particularly the more rural roads.

As stated, any improvements to the roads network or surrounding area which results in road users, including pedestrians, safe to enjoy their experience as well as keeping the roads clear for access, will be supported by ourselves

Yours sincerely

Lynda Allan Inspector





